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CƛǊŜ hŶŎŜǊǎ 

¶ Steven Krippel 

¶ Chief 

¶ Dave Whitaker 

¶ Deputy Chief 

¶ Steve Brookes 

¶ Assistant Chief 

¶ John Boyle 

¶ Batallion Chief 

¶ Mark Young 

¶ Captain 

¶ Glenn Seymour 

¶ Lieutenant 6 

¶ Dan Walsh 

¶ Lieutenant 6-1 

¶ Brant Warner 

¶ Lieutenant 6-2 

¶ Jim Taylor 

¶ Chief Engineer 

¶ Steve Enigson 

¶ Safety Officer 

¶ Ron Riccobene 

¶ Asst. Engineer 

¶ Safety Officer
  

MONTHLY CALLS 

February Total Calls: 25 

 

         March Calls: 

Alarm Systems: 15 

Wires:                   1    

Dwellings:            5  

Buildings:             5 

Auto:                     1 

Other:                   8 

              Totalð  35 

                

 

Township Q&A Opportunity: Have a question for a member or for the department? Feel free to 

call or email the department your question and we will respond to you as soon as we can.  Also 

visit our website for info. We will post your question in the newsletter for others to learn about us. 

  

 Did you ever wonder what the symbol is that Fireman wear over their heart?  

The unique shape is of the Maltese Cross, an eight-pointed cross that has the form of 

four òVó- shaped arms joined together at their tips so it appears each arm has two 

points.  It is used around the globe and has a distinct meaning to each of its wearers. 

      There are multiple explanations on the origin of the Maltese Cross but two of the 

most popular are outlined here.  The first is that during the crusades, a group called 

the Knights of St John, risked their lives to save others set on fire by the Saracens.  For 

their bravery they were given a badge of honor in the shape of a cross. The Knights  

came from a little island in the Mediterranean Sea named Malta explaining how the 

cross became known as the Maltese Cross. 

        Another explanation is related to ancient Rome.  A commander in the imperial  

army had as one of his responsibilities organization of firefighting brigades.  Florian 

died as a martyr for his Christian beliefs and was made a Saint becoming the Patron 

Saint of Firefighters. 

        Regardless of which explanation or one not mentioned, the Maltese Cross, a    

firefighterõs badge of honor, symbolizes the firefighters willingness to risk his life to 

save yours. 

Written by: 

Maureen Nean 
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Happy Birthday!! 

Rest In Peace, Jim Conaway 

6/10  Ashley Therien 

6/11  Chris Hawraney 

6/11   Joe White 

6/12  Dennis Curran 

6/16  Bob Buziak 

6/20  Ryan Brookes 

6/27  Robert Rudolph Jr 

5/8         Flossie Farr 

5/14       Bill James 

5/20       Mike  McKenney 

5/22       John Gryn 

5/22       Lauren Kramer 

5/22  Ron Riccobene 

5/31  Alan Moss 

6/29  Mike Abramiuk 

 

 

 

 

S t a t i o n  T a l k 

Past Chief, Past President, and Life Member, Jim Conaway, past away Saturday April 27th at home 

with his family by his side. 

  

Jim joined the LSFD in 1960. He served in every position of the fire department and made an      

impact on everyone who ever knew him and engaged in conversation with him. May 2nd, he was 

surrounded by his family and friends and was escorted there by the members of both Station 6 and 

Station 7. Jim was given full Military Honors which included a 21 gun salute, live Bugler playing 

Taps, and the folding of the flag. Full honors for a man of honor and great integrity. Jim will be 

missed by many and remembered for who he was, a great man, husband, and father.  

Dennis Curran (FP) said how he will always remember Jim asking him every Monday and  Thursday 

night at the Fire House: "Dennis where is my damn coffee at?" I always used to buy him his coffee at 

Wawa and made it the way he loved it! Dennis remembers one night in particle when Jimõs coffee 

spilt and he got a small burn on his foot and of course he still blamed me because the darn lid was 

the wrong type.  

He was always there to talk to and he   always used to joke around but most of all, he became a 

great friend. He always was telling me to join the Fire Fighting side (òthe dark sideó, as Jim called it) 

and that I will do good at whatever I do to be there for family, friends, fire house and work. I will   

never forget the great memories. 

Emily McGonigle (FF) recreated for the night she was voted into the station as a probationary    

member. She was fourteen and she remembered feeling petrified of almost everyone in the 

room. After the meeting Jim introduces himself 

to her, "Welcome Emily" he said and Emily      

replied with "Thank you Mr. Conaway." She had 

spent thirty minutes in the Presidents office that 

night with him explaining to her how it works at 

the station; Jim said how there are no Mr's or 

Mrs's because everyone is equal as a person 

and that the department is a family, and you 

don't formalize family. Emily said that this one of 

the most important things I ever learned from 

him and we all felt the same for him even now 

after he has gone before us, we still remember 

him for all that he has done for our family. 

Lower Southampton Fire 

Dept Annual Fund Drive  

Local taxes have not been ris-

en for several years and we as 

township residents wouldnõt 

want to see that happen     

either. Help support your fire 

department who is always 

there supporting  you when 

you are in need and even 

when you arenõt in need. We 

appreciate your generous   

donations which goes towards 

training, servicing and protect-

ing our volunteers.  



Money doesnõt grow on trees... 
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        Have you heard that expression? Do you say or think it every time a telemarketer calls, a          

donation letter arrives in the mail or a child knocks at your door selling something?  Well, I sure did.  

Then I became involved with a self sustaining volunteer organization that provides one of lifeõs taken 

for granted community services, a completely Volunteer Fire Company. 

        The Lower Southampton Fire Department has been around since 1931.  In all that time it has 

protected homes and businesses with a volunteer force of firefighters.  But there is another whole 

group of people involved with the firehouse that never pull on boots or touch a fire hose.  Their sole 

purpose is to find ways to interest the community in helping support the fire service. 

         How does a Volunteer group support itself?  Events for the community like car washes, poker 

tournaments, and auctions are all people intensive events that occur throughout the year.  Some of 

our local businesses like Brusterõs and Ritaõs will donate proceeds on 

the nights that the firehouse òbrings out the trucksó.   These events 

take on a routine and the challenge is to raise-up new ideas, not tax 

any one particular group to donate and most of all do what we like to 

do best . . .  engage the community with fun events while raising  

money to support the firehouse. 

          So when you see the sign asking for volunteers you donõt have 

to climb a ladder into a smoky building, or be strong enough to use 

the jaws of life but you can support those that do those things by    

giving your time and ideas to a group of committed volunteers that 

help raise money to support a  wonderful organization that benefits 

everyone. 

 

Written by: Maureen Nean 

Have you checked your smoke alarms? We can come to you to test,     

replace and install a new one for you at no cost!!  

Fire Prevention Education  

Home Safety Inspection                                          MUCH -MUCH MORE!  

Firehouse Tours                                                                 CALL NOW!!! 

CHECK OUT THE DEPARTMENTS AVAILABLE  

SERVICES TO THE SURROUNDING COMMUNITY  
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 Building Safer Communities 

S t a t i o n  T a l k 

 Ever wonder what all of those flashing lights are for? Concerned if you or your 

family are in danger? What if that accident you are stuck in could have been alerted to 

you before you were in the middle of the line? 

 The Lower Southampton Fire Department has launched a new Community    

Notification Service called òNixleó this past month that aims to improve communication 

with people who live, work, and visit our area.  

 The system provides a quick, efficient, and secure way to get neighborhood-

level information out to community members who subscribe to the system. Through 

www.nixle.com, the department will be able to send text message (SMS) and e-mail 

alerts to subscribers in a specific area, down to .25 miles.  

Possible incidents that can you can be made aware of: 

¶       A public safety emergency requires people to stay in or remain away 

from their homes.  

¶ A serious injury or fatal crash in which traffic investigators close down 

the intersection for several hours during the morning and evening           

commute.  

¶ Other uses: Large-scale public works projects, traffic safety implications 

around large fire scenes, community events such as parades, fireworks, 

picnics, etc., details about a case of H1N1 (òswine fluó) in the area, city 

council meeting information, utility outage advisories/boil orders  

          Through Nixle, we will deliver messages securely to citizens by e-mail 

and cell phone, supporting and expanding our community outreach efforts. 

Visit www.nixle.com for more information and to register your cell phone 

and/or email to begin to receive these messages! 

 

 

 

http://www.nixle.com/


Our Member Corner  - Introducing... 
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 Each year the Lower Southampton Fire Department holds its annual Fire Fighter Banquet. At this     

banquet, the Members get together to celebrate the year and to recognize those Members that have made  

accomplishments during the year. There are three awards that are not received for hard facts, and those are 

the Presidentõs Award, Chiefõs Award, and Fire Fighter of the Year. 

 The Presidentõs Award is given to a person that the President feels has stood out among all of the  

Members in the Department based on his perception of the Members contributions towards the Department. 

This year the President, Dan Walsh, said he had a very difficult time in selecting the recipient of this award   

because of the great number of Members that did so much for the Department. He selected Deputy Chief Dave 

Whitaker for several reasons. Dave has been a Member of the Department since 1978, an amazing 34 years 

and has held every Officer Position, was the Recording Secretary, and has been a Trustee, including the Senior 

Trustee. When asked about how he felt about receiving the award, Dave said òI was surprised when my name 

was called. I don't think anyone ever expects to receive this type of award, but it feels good when your          

contributions are recognized. With so many people helping the President, and when your efforts to help are  

singled out, it means that much more.ó 

 The Chiefõs Award is given to a person that the Chief feels stepped up and ògave alló to the Department. 

This year, the award was given to Fire Police Captain Joe Nean. From the very moment that Joeõs name was 

called, everyone in the room could tell that he was shocked and humbled by receiving this award. Since the day 

Joe joined the LSFD family he felt the rush. During our 2011 banquet Joe made a vow that he was going to get 

at least 100 responses in 2012 but through mid-year he realized he was at 200 so he pushed himself and 

reached 300 calls, an amazing accomplishment. Joe said òThe pride I feel in winning the award is second to 

how proud I am to be Fire Police Captain and a member of the LSFDó. 

 The Fire Fighter of the Year award is selected by the Fire Officers lineup. All Officers nominate one Fire 

Fighter in the Department and then everyone discusses why they nominated that Fire Fighter. After this a vote 

is taken and the person with the most votes is the Fire Fighter of the Year. This year the Recipient of this award 

if Lieutenant 6-2 Brant Warner. At the banquet, Brant was in total shock when his name was called for this 

award. When asked how he felt, there was a pause do to a lack of words, and then Brant said òI am honored 

and humbled for receiving this award. There are MANY people in this Department that work hard and give 

much when it is needed. I feel that everyone should get this not just me.ó He also feels the same way Dave 

Whitaker does about the award, it is nice to be recognized for 

what you do, but there are so many that do so much that it is 

truly an honor to be selected for the award.    

       

~~ Witten by: Derya Warner 



Independence Day ParadeñJuly 4thñ 

Lower Southampton's Annual July 4th  

Parade will be located along Bustleton 

Pike. Get your spot early to have your  

picture perfect view of all the participants. 

Keep a lookout for times and special   

information closer to the date. 

 

Car WashñJuly 14th - Starting at 9am, the 

Lower Southampton Fire Department will 

be hosting a car wash to help support the 

dept. Location will be disclosed closer to 

the date. Keep a lookout for more info. 

Smoke Detector InstallationñDATE TBD 

yours truly will be   walking throughout the 

community   knocking on doors reaching 

out to all of our neighbors asking if you 

would like us to inspect your smoke detec-

tors, replace your batteries and even in-

stall new ones for NO CHARGE!! This is our 

way of serving you and supporting you as 

you all support us while keeping you, your 

family and your home safe! Contact  the 

Dept to pre-arrange a time for us to visit 

your home. 

 

Beef and BeerñJune 7thñFirst annual 

Beef and Beer hosted by yours truly, the 

Lower Southampton Fire Dept. More    

information to come. Look for location, 

ticket information and great prizes to be 

won!! 

 

 

Station 6 

466 Elmwood Avenue 

Trevose, Pa 19053  

Phone: (215 ) 357-8517  

E-mail: chief6@ls6fd.com 

 

 

Lower Southampton Fire Dept. 

Special Events... 

Fire Safety Begins with You! 

Jr. Fire Fighter Terry Warner    

enjoys the nice weather at one of 

the Stations òBrusters Nightsó.  

Come enjoy some home town ice 

cream and meet some friendly     

firefighters!! 

www.ls6fd.com 


